TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON NOVEMBER 12, 2015
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, John Coker, Bryan Miller, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the October 15, 2015 meeting and was seconded by Mr. Carter it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the minutes of the meeting for October 29, 2015 and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.
Old Business: 1) No old business was discussed.
Person Appearing Before Council: None
Executive Session: Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously. Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  There were no votes or no action taken in executive session.
Administrator’s Report: 1) The Christmas Party is going to be at Big D’s BBQ Barn and the date and time will be announced.  2) The woman from Clemson University is going to come in the next few weeks with her students to look at the recreational park to give council ideas of what can be done with it to benefit the Town.  3) No update on the sign.  Mayor Richardson said we need to put a fire under him and get him moving. We paid the deposit in June and still have nothing to show for it.  4) Mr. Lee stated that we are still cutting trees each month but keeping it down because of the cost. 5) Mr. Lee stated that he has contacted several commercial sellers about the Outpatient Center.  Mr. Lee stated that he has one coming Wednesday to look at it to advertise.  6) Mayor Richardson asked about the Christmas Parade. The parade is set for the first Sunday in December at 3:00.  This is December 6th.  Mayor Richardson asked when the Christmas lights will be turned on and Mr. Lee stated that the lights will be turned on after the Christmas parade.  Mr. Miller asked what the difference in cost would be to have the lights burn all night.  Mr. Miller stated that timers should be put on them to turn them off and on.  Mr. Lee stated that the police can turn them off and on as they are checking the businesses at night.  He stated that the police feel that it is beneath them to do this.  Mayor Richardson asked Mrs. Lewis to try to calculate how much it will cost to leave them on.  Mayor Richardson asked Mr. Lee if we are paying anyone to turn the lights on or off and Mr. Lee stated no we are not.  Mr. Miller and Mr. Carter stated that they feel that it will be good to leave the lights on. 7) Mayor Richardson thanked Joe, Samantha and the boys in the back for help with the Veteran’s Day Program.
There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
